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As we move through spring into summer, music remains our constant practice here at Highland. 
Even though we are not moving toward a holiday performance, we rehearse every week for choir 
and praise teams, and the Choir continues to share a choral anthem in each 2nd and 4th Sunday 
service! Thank you to each and every one of our singers and musicians who not only keep going 
every week, but endeavor to grow and improve throughout the interim.  
This conservation of routine has an eternal implication as well... My very first piano teacher, Becky 
Shedor, shared this futurecast with the audience at my piano recital in 1995-- "Music is one of the 
things we know we will have in heaven. When we play and sing, we are rehearsing for the 
ultimate communion yet to come, and experiencing a fraction of its celebration." This has 
always reminded me of the long arc of music and its value and influence on us. Charles Spurgeon 
(Baptist minister and abolitionist) said, "We must begin Heaven's song here below, or else we shall 
never sing it above." Thank you, everyone, for participating in worship and rehearsing heaven with 
us.                Peace - Shelley  

Our youth group continues to provide a welcoming space for young people to 
connect, grow in faith, and serve the community. We offer a range of activities 
and programs designed to foster spiritual, social, and personal development. 
There are amazing things happening in the youth department! On May 4th, we 
had 5 youth baptized during a very special Sunday night worship. Also, some 
exciting events coming up this summer; Graduation Sunday will be on June 1st, 
17 youth will be going to Fuge Camp, and our week day bible studies are 
starting back. Be on the lookout for more detail of all of our summer activities.  
We encourage you to invite any kids, grades 6 -12, that may be looking for 
some activities this summer!              Best, Eric  

As we step into summer, the Highland Baptist Children’s Ministry is buzzing with energy 
and anticipation! We celebrated a joyful and meaningful Easter season, where our 
children learned about the hope and love of Jesus through hands-on lessons and heartfelt 
worship. Thank you to all the parents and volunteers who helped make our Easter 
celebration such a memorable event! 
Now, we’re turning our focus to one of the BIGGEST events of the year—Vacation Bible 
School! VBS is always a highlight of the summer, and this year is no exception. Planning 
is already underway, and we’re gearing up for a fun-filled week where kids will zoom in 
on God’s Word through crafts, music, games, and Bible stories. If you want more 
information about how to get involved, please reach out to the church office or stop by the 
Children’s Ministry table on Sunday. 
Let’s make this summer unforgettable for our kids as they grow in faith and community! 


